10 Tips for Birth Parents to Support Youth During Icebreaker Meetings

1. Be positive during the meeting.
2. Show interest in your child and listen actively when they are sharing information.
3. Be supportive of your child and include them in the meeting as much as possible.
4. If possible, discuss what information will be shared with your child prior to the meeting and be sensitive if there’s something they don’t feel comfortable talking about.
5. Try not to put your child on the spot during the meeting.
6. Be sensitive to your child’s cues and aware of their comfort level.
7. Recognize that this is a stressful time for not only you but your child as well.  Try to relax and put them at as much ease as possible.
8. Bring something from home that your child may like to have to ease their transition (stuffed animal, blanket, favorite CD/DVD, special trinket, clothing, photos, etc.).
9. Give your child the opportunity to share something about you and your family that they may want their resource parent to know.
10. Remember that this is a scary time for your child and do your best to show them that they are safe and that you and their resource parent are working together to bring them home.
